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Kazakhstan Seeks Stronger African Ties during 25th Assembly of AU Leaders 
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A Kazakh delegation headed by Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs Askar Mussinov participated in the 25th Assembly of Heads of State and Government of the African Union (AU) on 12-15 June in Johannesburg. The AU Assembly examined women’s empowerment and development in relation to Africa’s Agenda 2063 programme. Regional security and migration policies were also discussed.
During the Assembly, Kazakhstan’s delegation held a side event “Supporting Africa’s Agenda 2063: Food, Energy and Water Security.” More than 100 representatives of African states participated. Kazakhstan also presented information concerning EXPO 2017 and the country’s effort to secure a non-permanent seat on the UN Security Council for 2017-2018.

In his remarks to the gathering, Mussinov expressed Kazakhstan’s position in support of AU initiatives on reforming the UN, its willingness to continue financial and other assistance to the African continent, including fighting the Ebola outbreak that left thousands of people dead in Africa. The participants of the event were also told about Kazakhstan’s initiative to provide food assistance through the Islamic Organisation for Food Security, in an effort to address famine and food security in Africa.
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On the eve of the assembly, Foreign Minister of Kazakhstan Erlan Idrissov said developing good relations with African countries is one of the top foreign policy priorities for Kazakhstan. 
“Africa is home to seven of the world’s top 10 fastest growing economies. Over the past decade, it was among the fastest-growing parts of the world. It grew on average 5 percent more every year. Meanwhile, Kazakhstan’s economy has grown annually on average of 4 percent during these years. Experts predict that in the coming years Kazakhstan will be among the world’s top 10 oil exporters. We have also recently embarked on a new, long-term development plan to raise our nation into the top 30 most-developed countries of the world by 2050. Therefore, I am convinced that building relations with Africa will lead to positive results for both of our economies. I am particularly keen to develop our ties within agriculture, agro-processing, mining and energy,” Idrissov wrote in an opinion published by AllAfrica.com on June 11.
Among the guests and speakers were Ministers of Foreign Affairs of Gambia Neneh Macdouall-Gaye, Liberia, Augustine Kpehe Ngafuan, Somalia, Abdusalam Hadiye Omer, Deputy Minister of International Relations and Cooperation of South Africa, Nomaindiya Mfeketo, Deputy Executive Secretary of the UNECA, Dr. Abdallah Hamdok, Deputy Chairperson of the AU Commission, Erastus Mwencha, as well as a number of other commissioners of the AU Secretariat.
Within the framework of the summit, Mussinov held talks with the President of Guinea, Alpha Condé, foreign Ministers of the Republic of South Africa, Gambia, Liberia, Somalia, Malawi, Tunisia, Sierra Leone, Cameron and Mozambique, during which the sides discussed strengthening cooperation within multilateral forums.
During the visit to South Africa, Mussinov also attended the opening of the Honorary Consulate of the Republic of Kazakhstan in Johannesburg.

Since November 2014, Kazakhstan has been an observer to the African Union, which brings together 54 states of the continent with a population of more than one billion people.
http://www.astanatimes.com/2015/06/kazakhstan-seeks-stronger-african-ties-during-25th-assembly-of-au-leaders/
Mboweni, Maasdorp part of BRICS bank
The South African Cabinet has endorsed the nomination of Leslie Maasdorp as Vice President of the Brics New Development Bank (NDB) and Tito Mboweni has been appointed as the non-executive Director to the Board of the Bank.
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The agreement on the New Development Bank and the treaty for the establishment of a BRICS contingent reserve arrangement has been ratified by Parliament, the Ministry of Finance announced on Friday.

The New Development Bank is expected to be operational by the end of 2015.

The process to establish the African Regional Centre is underway, and upon commencement of business, will immediately be open to consider projects on the continent.

The inaugural meeting of the Board of Governors for the BRICS New Development Bank will take place on 7 July 2015, where the management of the New Development Bank will be formally appointed.
Honorary Doctorate of Science for DUT Vice-Chancellor
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The Vice-Chancellor of Durban University of Technology (DUT), Professor Ahmed Bawa, was conferred an Honorary Doctor of Science (DSc) by Durham University in England on Tuesday, 23 June.
Prof Bawa will be honoured during the Summer Congregation Graduation Ceremony in recognition of his contribution to science and higher education.

Professor Bawa studied towards a PhD in Theoretical Physics at Durham University between 1986 and 1989 under the supervision of Professor James Stirling. He was a member of the Graduate Society of the University.

Reacting to the news of being bestowed with an Honorary Doctorate of Science next week, Prof Bawa said it was unexpected. “I feel very honoured and the announcement came as a complete surprise to me. I truly had no idea. I shall receive this award in the name of DUT. Part of my trip will entail discussions of possible partnerships with DUT and Durham University. I really think of Durham as home. My family and I spent three years there and we’ve returned there periodically. We have lots of friends there who will all be at the ceremony. Most of all, I am really looking forward to the tradition of procession through the city with some of my professors in the procession,” he said excitedly.

Ambassador S.M. Soni met with Professor Bawa during his visit to South Africa in May this year. Professor Bawa expressed his interest to cooperate with some universities in Kazakhstan. DUT Website http://www.dut.ac.za/ 
Celebration of International Day of Yoga in Astana
The South African Embassy launched UN International Yoga Day on 7 May at the Al-Farabi University in Almaty and on 13 May at KAZGUU University in Astana.

Our Embassy celebrated the first International Day of Yoga on 21 June, 2015 by joining the initiatives spearheaded by the Embassy of India, Astana in three major cities of Kazakhstan in coordination with several yoga schools.

In Astana, the celebration was held at the square opposite Astana Opera, which was attended by 425 yoga enthusiasts and practitioners.
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Ambassador of India to Kazakhstan, HE Mr. Harsh K. Jain welcomed the participants and read out an extract from a letter by H.E. President Nursultan Nazarbayev congratulating Prime Minister Narendra Modi on the successful adoption of the UN resolution declaring 21 June as International Yoga Day and message by Prime Minister Narendra Modi. Messages were presented by H.E. Mr. Galym Akhmedyarov, Deputy Minister of Culture and Sports of Kazakhstan; H.E. Mr. Askar Mussinov, Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs of Kazakhstan; H.E. Mr. Shirish Soni Ambassador of South Africa; Mr. Tolegan Mukhamedzhanov, Poet, Composer and Musician; Mrs. Dinara Satzhan, a Popular Journalist; and Swami Brahmatej, Art of Living, India.
The Embassy of South Africa continued the celebration by holding talks and meditation sessions at Californication, Yoga Room and Life Fitness. 
KAZGUU Academic Diplomatic Club 
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On 16 June 2015 during the meeting of the Heads of Mission called by the Dean of the Diplomatic Corps, HE Mr. M. Bocharnikov, Ambassador of Russian Federation to Kazakhstan, Ambassador S.M. Soni handed over the position of Chairperson of the KAZGUU Academic Diplomatic Club to the Ambassador of the Kingdom of Norway, HE Mr. Ole Johan Bjornoy. 
16 June, a public holiday in South Africa, celebrated as Youth Day and commemorating the Soweto uprising, was selected for the handover because of its significance to both education and youth.  (http://www.sahistory.org.za/topic/june-16-soweto-youth-uprising) 
The South African Embassy invited Secretaries and Personal Assistants of Ambassadors to thank them for their contributions in making the KAZGUU ADC an extremely successful project. 

South African Ambassador met with the Chairman of the Nazarbayev Intellectual School 
Ambassador HE Shirish Soni met with the Chairman of the Nazarbayev Intellectual School Mrs. Kulyash Shamshidinovna, Deputy Director of the RBK Bank, Mr. Alzhan Kozhabekov, Charge d’Affairs of Qatar Embassy, Mr. Abdullah Mohammed Al-Sayid and a  South African teacher working at NIS in Kostanay, Mrs. Indira Naidoo.
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The sides discussed the II Kazakhstan Robot Olympiad to be held in September in Astana, and the World Robot Olympiad, which will be held in Qatar in November this year. South African teachers train Kazakhstani students to compete during the Robot Competitions. The Deputy Director of the RBK Bank informed the meeting that the Bank will provide sponsorships to the students participating in the Olympiad. 
Counsellor of the South African Embassy attended “Water for Life” International Conference in Tajikistan

The High Level International Conference held in June 2015 was conducted in accordance with a resolution of the United Nations General Assembly and was hosted by the government of Tajikistan, UN agencies and institutions as key partners and co-sponsors.
The period 2005 – 2015 was declared as the international Decade for Action “Water for Life”.  The main goal of the Decade was to promote efforts to fulfil international commitments made on water and water-related issues by the year 2015. The main objective of the conference was to assess the progress made in achieving the goals of the Decade and to identify further efforts to ensure the sustainable development of water resources.
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South Africa was represented by representatives of the Department of Water and Sanitation and the Counsellor of the South African Embassy in Astana, Mrs. Renske Vos.
The Conference was attended by 8 Heads of State and 70 Ministers of countries.  The Conference was opened by the President of the Republic of Tajikistan, who in his opening address supported the goals of the conference and assured attendees of the commitment from the Tajik nation.  The Secretary General of the UN, HE Mr Ban Ki-Moon and other invited guests also addressed this Session.
South African Ambassador presented awards for best pupils at Haileybury School
On Saturday, 13 June Ambassador S.M. Soni was the Guest of Honour at the Speech Day held by Haileybury School in Astana. During the event he addressed the audience and presented prizes and awards to the students of the school.
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For more information on South Africa please visit www.gov.za and www.southafrica.net
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